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The Norton Notice is published by the
Northern California Norton Owners Club.
It's purpose is to inform and entertain
members regarding all aspects of the
Norton motorcycle.

The dead-line for submissions is the 20th
of every month. Send articles, pictures
etc. to: Norton Notice Editor-

1318 Eleventh Ave. San Francisco, Ca.
94122 You can also send text or scanned
art (any format) via e-mail to:
dana@spazzco.com

Advertising rates are 360 per year for a
1/4 page. Membership in the Northern
California Norton Owners Club is avail-
able for $20 per year. Membership dues
are payable to the branch treasurer (see
application form insice cover). Renewal
dues are payable at the end of the indi-
vidual's membership year, which is desig-
nated by the last number listed on the
mailing label of this mailing and on the
membership card. All changes of address
or membership questions, please call
the club President...not the Notice
editor!!!

The Northern California Norton Owners
Club is affiliated with both the Norton
Owners Club of England (NOC) and the
International Norton Owners Association
(INOA). Interested persons can join these
two organizations per the terms on the
Branch membership form.,

Club Officers

President/Technical Editor
Alan Goldwater

1780 Chanticleer Ave.
Santa Cruz, Ca. 95062
(831)475-7505
magicsound@aol.com

Vice President Mike Sullivan
20 Bayview Court

Milbrea, Ca 94030
mikemill20@aol.com
(415)872-33386

Secretary/Treasurer: Alan Mueller
128 Windsor Ct. San Carlos,

Ca. 94070 (650) 591-5444
norton2@aol.com

Rides Coordinator: Gar lorgenson
2241 Biscay Ct., Byron Ca. 94514
(510)634-9395

Notice Editor/Webmaster: Dana Muise
1318 Eleventh Ave. San Francisco,
Ca. 94122 dana@spazzeo.com

Public Relations: lohn Covell

1183 Alemany Blvd. San Francisco,
Ca.94122(415) 334-1183
senator@well.sf.ca.us

Honorary Members:
Brian Slark, Jodi Nocholas,
Bill Knight, Dick Slusher

LS

Tech Tip Fine Print

IMPOFTANT Noron Mot members olien submit lechnical sug-
geshons for publicaion in the Morlon Nolice, Submissions published
fave bean reviewed for technical cordent and are beleved to be
accaplable, il no guaranies is made or impled that they will work
correctiynor ks ary labily assumed by ether the MNoron Owners
Chubor the members jor amy probiemns resulling from the use of
thess Hps, The ¢lub also assumes no responsbiy for the ads or
omissions of B's members In connecions with ckih acivilies. Norfon
Moiice articles and olher matenals express the authors view only and
ot necessarniy the polizies of the Northem Cafiomia Nedon Owrners
Ciuy, NOC or INOA. The ediior reserves the right 1o aceept, relsct or
slter al editorial or advertisng material submitted jor pubication.
Adverlsng does nat mean endorsement or products,
ook Or Sevices.
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¢ 1999 Club Rides ¢

date tirne alt date event rneet at contact
August i L N/A §West Coast ** émagicsuund@aul.com
5-8" i : Norton i

: Rendezvous : :
Augt1: * iN/A |Dardanelles | Call for reservs: (209)965-4355
to 15th : Run or camping mfo
Sept 2 | 10AM§ N/A | Mt Hamilton Ridle L wTomD.

: j | 408-272-0369
Sept 2610 AM | Oct 14 Old Timers Ride -

: Annual Meetmg
Oct 10 10AM: N/A DeltaRide |Gar Jorgenson | (925) 6349395
Nov 7 10AM§ N/A iMarinRide | **
Nov 21 | 11AM N/A i Boulder Creek :Alices . Alan G.

e {o be determined

Earn Norton Points by attending OfficialNOC events Ride a Norton: 6
Points, Any other bike: 4 points, Ride on 4 wheels: 2 points Weekend
events are fallied by day. At the end of each year the member with the high-
est point total is awarded the Norton Cup and gets a free year membership.

1999 Club Meetings

The club meets at 8:00pm on the second Thursday of each month at rotating venues.

Aug 12 After Dardanelles Ride

Sept 9 Price of Wales, San Mateo
Oct 14 Harrys Hofbrau Mtn View
Nov 11 Harrys Hofbrau San Leandro
Dec 77 Xmas Party



4  The Newsletter of the Northern California Norton Owners Club

My thanks to Mike Sullivan
for running the July meeting
while | was away at the INOA
National rally in Virginia. It was
really hot and humid there,
which made camping and riding a
bit of a challenge. The roads
were great though, | managed
to do around 700 miles on a
rented B**. There were a lot of
really nice Nortons there, includ-
ing a P11 chopper and an incred-
ible all-alloy café special with
four front calipers and every
trick mod ever invented. | have
lots of photos, which will run in
future issues of the Notice.

The "Hellarwi?" tribe

We had a nice ride in Napa
on 7/25. The weather was perfect
and we had 14 Nortons and a few
lesser brands on the road. At the
lunch stop in St.Helena, Wayne
Seymour and Jay McArdle joined
the club, and ex-member Bob
White just happened to be passing
by on his Duc. We finally got out of
the 'taster’ traffic and headed up
Pope valley. Ah, a Norton road at
last! We lost Margie somewhere
along the way, and picked up
George and Bruce at the Berryessa
rest stop. We soon lost them again,
when they stopped for the lunch
they had missed earlier. Back in
Rodeo, Margie finally rolled in, fol-
lowed by the late-lunchers. Thank
you Greg and Garwood, for a well-
planned and interesting ride.

The weather in Selma, Oregon
loocks unusually warm this year -
expect 90's during the day if you're
going. On the other hand, I've
heard that the Sierras are unusual-
ly cold at night this year. So if
you're planning to camp at our
Dardanelles event, bring an extra
sleeping bag. See you there.

~
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Travels with Norton
Frank Forster <fforster@cruzio.com>

I've had my Mk III Interstate for about nine or ten years and had
four Commandos prior to this one. My experience indicated that
the Mk III was the most practical and functional of the
Commandos once a few of the silly little defects were cured. It's
been pretty easy to keep in good operating condition for the

past several years, and gradually become my favourite for long
distance rides. I've equipped it with BMW bags (gross), a smallish
double bucket seat, a slender dolphin touring fairing from Avon,
single Mk II Amal, Boyer, big battery and cables, (don't have a
kickstart lever anymore), Scarab front caliper, and

right side shift to match my other bikes. Last spring, I got to talk-
ing to an old friend with a new Buell about a road trip. He lives in
Portland, OR, about 700 miles north of me, and expressed a wish
to visit Yellowstone. So, I got busy with the maps and got carried
away.The route included ten states in twelve days and looked like
about 3500 miles. The schedule called for leaving Portand on July
3 and joining the Chili Ride at Grass Valley on the 17th. Along
about the first of June, I cast a critical eye on the Norton with the
idea of tidying up a few heres and theres, and by the end of the
day was looking at a BARE frame and empty cases. (sometimes I
get a little out of control). On the morning of July 2, I pointed her
north and pulled into Portland late that night. In the morning,
John and I headed east on I 80N to La Grande, where we tuned
north through the Wallawa mountains headed for Lewiston, ID.
Had a beautiful ride through the Chief Joseph country, down a
lovely switchback highway to the Grand Ronde River and back up
the same kind of road to the top of the next ridge.Then north to
Clarkston, WA, crossed the Snake to Lewiston, where we took a
motel for the night. In the morning we went looking for the old
hillclimb used by the Lewiston Motorcycle Club during the

fifties. John's dad had competed there when John was maybe five
or six years old and he remembered watching it. We knew it was
on the north side of the river and got up on the levee trying to
see where it had been. Couldn't locate it. I approached a couple of
guys out for a morning walk, and one of them remembered it and
gave us directions. What a letdown! (Continued next page )
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It looked like you could ride over it on the Commando. Course
THEY started with the front wheel almost touching the hilll
And it was a regional championship event. We got on and
headed east along the Lolo Pass highway (12) looking for
Missoula. Got there in time for a late lunch and found out that
it was the venue for the national BMW convention later that
week. For the next two days, there was a steady stream of
Beemers approaching us as we headed east to Butte

and Bozeman on I 90. Montana had eliminated their daytime
speed limit, and we ran between 90 and 100 all the way, hour
after hour, stopping only for chain lube and gas. At that
speed, the Norton settled into a very tireless run, showing no
distress. We rode sans helmet from Idaho to Nevada and it
was a wonderful feeling. The weather was great during the
entire ride.

Wyoming was pleasant, starting at Jackson at high ele-
vation and working south east to Laramie at lower elevation.
Mostly straight roads, but attractive sweeping vistas. We
maintained 80-90 MPH untii we got into Colorado. Slowed
down in CO due to a more heavily populated area and envi-
ronmental concern, (mostly to my license). We headed due
south to Fort Collins, then west to Estes Park. (EXPENSIVE
motels). The most dramatic part of the ride was the Colorado
Rockies starting with Rocky Mountain National Park, Dillon,
Aspen, Carbondale, Hotchkiss to Grand Junction, Crossed
numerous passes up to 12,000 feet and the roads and scenery
were truly awesome. The word magnificent comes to mind.
Tour America was in Aspen, and combined with miles of high-
way construction created enough gridlock to minimise the fun
factor. We moteled in Grand Junction, (not cheap), and on the
morning of the 11th, headed south along 550 to Ouray. From
Aspen to Ouray, we saw hundreds of hot rods and custom cars
of all sizes and shapes that were doing the Tour. South of
Ouray we rode in country very like the Sierras with twisty
roads and old mining towns; Silverton, Durango, etc. Stopped
at the Black Canyon of the Gunnison, a very narrow and VERY
deep cleft in the earth. Well worth a stop.

We visited Mesa Verde, from which we could see into four
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states. It was surprising to look south into New Mexico and
see Ship Rock about 50-60 miles away, standing straight up
out of the barren plain. Stopped for dinner in Cortez, CO, and
then on to Panguich, Utah, where we stayed at Color Country
Motel, owned and managed by One Of Us. Very biker friendly.
By then, the exhaust valve covers were leaking oil, and I
found the best sealant yet. It's Permatex Ultra Grey. Try it,
you'll like it. Spent Monday doing the canyonlands National
Monuments; Capitol Reef, Bryce, Cedar Breaks, and
Escalante/Grand Staircase. Utah Is truly grand.

Breakfast in St. George and then down I-15, the Virgin River
highway, into the furnace of the Nevada desert. An hour
before Las Vegas, John pulled off under a highway bridge, suf-
fering from heat and dehydration. After an hour's rest we
went on to a restaurant just down the road, where we each
put down a couple of quarts of lemonade, sitting in the air
conditioning for another hour. We ieft there, and 45 minutes
later, John was so out of it that he almost ran into me as we
turned into Circus Circus.That dehydration is bad news. On
Wednesday, we rode from Vegas to Reno, a 12 hour ride. Took
it easy on Thursday and got to Grass Valley Friday morning for
the Chili Ride. A pleasant day in the Sierras followed by way
too much Chili, Salsa, and Brew at the Meadows' home.
Saturday took us to the swap meet at Minden, and

home to Santa Cruz on Sunday. It was time for a new chain,
some clutch work, and a forkseal and then off to the
Dardanelles for the Velocette Summer Rally. Five relaxed days
riding in the Sierras, camping every night and lots of
impromptu roadside Velo repair. A nice way to come down
from the hectic pace of the prior two weeks. The Norton ran
fast and steadily without tiring for the entire three weeks,
covered about 7000 miles, and turned in 45-50 MPG running
regular gas all the way. It's now the middle of June '99, and
I've covered about 12,000 miles in the last twelve months,
under mostly high speed and fairly extreme conditions. The
bike still runs steadily and reliably. It uses about a quart of oil
in a thousand miles. I'm pleased.

Frank Forster
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